
Regular Board Meeting 
September 13, 2021
President Kessel called the meeting to order at 4:45 p.m. at 315 Badger Drive.
Present:  Steve Roseth, Erika Kessel, Joe Kniseley, Bob Hulett, Cathy Rose, Brandon Risch, Attorney Radcliffe, Sgt. Mazur & Wendy Bue.
Absent:  Julie White, J. C. Sheriff’s Department Representative & Sheryl Narva
Visitors:  Matt & Mindy Hess, John Norgaard, Nancy Waller, Eric Lofgren & Dennis Guenther
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd B. Hulett, 4 yes votes, motion carried.
Matt Hess: The trustees got to tour the facility. Matt attended our last board meeting and was made aware of the current state of the 1909 building. Badger has their Research & Development building up for sale ($349,900) in the industrial park; the lot is roughly 2.8 acres and taxes are $3214.00.  E. Kessel addressed the trustees that this might be an option for the village instead of repair to purchase; it’s just seeing what options are available and have as much information possible before making a final decision about the future of the 1909.  Nancy Waller was in attendance and asked to speak. She is hoping that the village doesn’t want to move the museum as she believes it is a bad idea and won’t have any part of moving it to a different location.  E. Kessel stated more information is needed before any thing will be decided, just getting options.
Attorney Radcliffe: Mark read the Conditional Use Permit # 21-09 for the trustees and recommended approving. A signed copy will be filed with the clerk.  C. Rose made the motion to approve the permit, 2nd S. Roseth, 4 yes votes, motion carried.  

Update on fire department; all 3 townships have approved the agreement but now Radcliffe needs to set up the non-profit/non-stock with the state.  It will probably be another 3 months before it is finalized.  No other questions of the attorney so he left for another meeting. 
John Norgaard:   John introduced himself to the trustees and stated he is an independent agent from Black River Falls and has provided a quote for our insurance polices for next year if the village chooses to change to Norgaard Agency. His quote will be filed with the clerk. He discussed that the trustees might want to review the statement of values & outdoor property which some of those might be hard to replace or not able to with the stated value. Business policy is $9161.00 & Workers Compensation is $6265.00 for a total of $15,426.  Also stated some changes to public official’s policy for claims made to lessen the bill $296. B. Hulett stated the outdoor property should be relooked at for updating the value.  J. Norgaard stated he would get the new numbers for that and then excused himself from the rest of the meeting.  The village’s policy with Encompass is good until November 1, 2021.  More information next month about Norgaard Insurance quote.
Officers Report:  Reports were emailed to the clerk & will be filed with the minutes.  No officer was present.  J. Kniseley stated no ordinance citations are listed on report.  B. Risch stated that Deputy Eversum is working on the vandalism case at the park and he has a few leads. No questions to be forwarded at this time.
Maintenance Report (Brandon Risch)
· Security updates from last month’s unfinished business.  E. Kessel asked for recommendation from Brandon for the security system updates and most needed place to start.  B. Risch stated with all the problems you have had at the auditorium and lately the park, he would suggest starting there with Per Mar Security 8 camera system and then hopefully tying in some cameras at the park.  He can ask to have Per Mar back next month at board meeting to talk with trustees.  E. Lofgren asked for permission to speak and was allowed by the president.  He stated why not look into getting some Reconyx Cameras from Holmen, WI.  Link it to your phone for $ 5 to $10 a month and need to use from Spring until Fall.  More information on both subjects to follow next month.
· B. Risch asked the board if they were going to offer another clean up day since the ordinance committee has been checking out properties with in the village.  It would offer a solution to some people who need to clean up; date was discussed for October 18th through the 23rd for the next clean up dates. Brandon stated we haven’t lost money on having clean up days.  J. Kniseley stated may be the village will need to try offering this twice a year in the future.  J. Kniseley made the motion to approve a second clean up days in October, 2nd B. Hulett, 4 yes votes, motion carried.
· The clerk received a verbal quote from Eric Lofgren owner of Greenleaf Lime & Excavating for sanding/salting: $225 for full village sand/salt & half that for (per event) intersections/high traffic areas.

· B. Risch thanked the trustees for the opportunity to work for the village. His resignation is dated for September 24th.  
Library: (Mindy Hess)
· Hours have changed for the library; new signs have been updated through out town.  Lots of new stuff on the shelves.

· Assessment with Winding Rivers Library; higher re-imbursement this year for the library and Mindy also stated under budget and discussed implementing changes with library board.
Park & Rec:  E. Kessel stated she attended a meeting on September 7th about flag football as Blair-Taylor only has a small window to get 3rd & 4th and 5th & 6th graders the information to sign up for flag football with Galesville Ettrick Trempealeau flag football.  The cost will be the price of a shirt and contributions to pay the high school referees.  E. Kessel emailed Loren about setting up flag football teams.
Finance:  Budget season is here; set meeting to introduce preliminary budget.  October 11th at 4:30 p.m.

Personnel:  Set personnel meeting with finance on October 11th at 4:30 p.m.  Also discussed the resignation of the Public Works Director as Eric Lofgren offered his services ($32 an hour @ 40-hour week same as PWD w/taxes, etc.) to the village to help fill the void for mowing or plowing. B. Hulett stated his water certification is good but his wastewater certification runs out in November and that Brandon would help with reports if needed.  Clerk has placed an ad for the Public Works Director with the Banner Journal, Arrow Shopper, WRWA website, Village website and posted around village and will do the same with As Needed/Part Time Public Works assistant position.  S. Roseth stated the current handbook states a month’s notice for resignation. 
Ordinance:  E. Kessel stated the ordinance committee met and also did village ordinance checks of resident’s properties; a list was compiled which is part of the committee minutes and will be filed with the monthly minutes. It was the committee’s recommendation to change village ordinance fee schedule for 1st offense $100, 2nd offense $200 and fine will double in 30 days.  C. Rose made the motion to approve recommendation, 2nd S. Roseth, 4 yes votes, motion carried.
Clerk’s Report: (Wendy Bue)
· Would like to check if Santa is available this December, the trustees approved.

· Will need to amend/approve county redistricting plan at October board meeting.

· County Broadband committee members will probably be contacting us for placement on an agenda to discuss high speed internet.
· Will be leaving Wednesday for Municipal Treasurer Association of Wisconsin Fall Conference in Manitowoc, Wisconsin the Deputy Clerk will be working the office hours for the rest of week while Clerk is away.

Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.   C. Rose made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, 2nd J. Kniseley, 4 yes votes, motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 7,618.71; Water $ 4,333.52 & Sewer $ 12,476.39.  C. Rose made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd B. Hulett, 4 yes votes, motion carried.
Unfinished Business:
1. Elm Lane:  E. Kessel discussed the need to advertise/post the 4 remaining lots for sale on Elm Lane as no one knows about them except by word of mouth. Discussion and the following motion was made; S. Roseth made the motion to approve advertising Elm Lane lots on village website & Facebook, 2nd J. Kniseley, 4 yes votes, motion carried.   J. Kniseley discussed grubbing the birch lane lots.  E. Lofgren asked to speak & was allowed and he discussed some potential for a couple of productive lots from birch lane. More discussion on grubbing birch lane lots at October board meeting.
2. Handbooks:  E. Kessel stated she has received some notes from trustees but more suggestions are needed to proceed. This will be unfinished business next month.
New Business:
Picnic License:  Received an application for a temporary permit from the Taylor Fire Department which is hosting a benefit for Kyle & Julie Janzen on October 9th at the fire department.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the picnic license, 2nd J. Kniseley, 4 yes votes, motion carried. 
Noted the two (2) approved temporary dumpster permits for Greg & Erika Kessel & Justin Dolesy.
S. Roseth made a motion to adjourn, 2nd B. Hulett, 4 yes votes, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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